
 

Award Guide Lines as established by the Branch Rover Council: 

1. Any service for which payment is received will not count for the Award. 

2. The period of the award to be twelve (12) months from November 30th in the preceding year, 
enabling a calendar year to be covered and allow sufficient time for Region Rover Council 
ratification. 

3. Time to be calculated as “Crew Hours” not “person hours”. To qualify as “Crew Hours” 50% of 
the Crew should take part in the service. 

4. Service performed for annual Rover events such as Surfmoot and Mudbash etc, should not be 
counted as they usually have their own rewards. 

5. The award is to be presented to the Crew amassing the most number of quality service hours, 
performed by the Crew during the year both within Scouting and the Community. 

6. Details of service and the number of Crew members participating in each activity, to be 
forwarded to Region Rover Councils in November of each year, the BRC will forward ALL 
applications including their recommendations to the B.R.C. for consideration at the December 
(Office Bearers) meeting, on the 2nd Wednesday in December. 

7. The Baden Powell Lodge Rover Service Award may be awarded to a Crew more than once, 
however, the same service may not be used in succession, it may form part of any subsequent or 
additional Service application. 

The standard nomination form is to be used for all applications and MUST carry the Region Rover 
Council’s endorsement to be considered. 

• Rover Crews wishing to take part: Should complete the accompanying application or contact 
the Branch Rover Office to obtain an application form and start planning their Service 
program now, with the view to participating in the Baden Powell Lodge Rover Service Award 
Program. 

The Winning Rover Crew 

 


